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Dear Ptarmigan Families, 

The 2019-2020 school year is off to a great start.  I am 
extremely excited to be starting my second year at 
Ptarmigan with you.  I really enjoyed welcoming our 
students back and hearing all the wonderful things they 
did this summer.  

The three main goals of our school are attendance, 
behavior, and academics.  When a student attends school 
on a regular basis their academics will soar.  Even missing 
a day, means your student could be missing the 
introduction of a reading or math skill and that will 
negatively impact their academic progress.  Parents we 
need your help!  I am already noticing that several 
students are missing more than 1 day of school and we 
are just starting the month of September. Medical 
appointments are important, but ensure your students 
attends school before or after that appointment.  Again 
this year, parents should be calling the attendance line 
when your student will not be at school.  

The second school-wide goal is safety and student 
behavior.  Ptarmigan Elementary will closely follow the 
behavior guidelines outlined in the Elementary Student 
Handbook that can be found on the ASD website.  This 
year we will be implementing quarterly assemblies to 
celebrate positive student behavior.  Our first assembly 
will be on Friday, November 1, 2019. 

Our last goal is increased academic rigor. Both our Reach 
for Reading curriculum and our Go Math curriculum is age 
appropriate, but also challenging, especially to our 
students that are missing days of school. 

On a separate note, Ptarmigan is also looking to re-
establish our Parent Teacher Association (PTA) this school 
year.   An informational meeting will be held on 
September 17, 2019 at 4:30pm in our Library.  If you are 
interested, please attend this meeting.  

As this year progresses, I look forward to getting to know 
more Ptarmigan families.   Please contact your child’s 
teacher to see how you can help.  I encourage you to 
come to our Open House on September 13th 2019, Multi-
Cultural Family Night on October 17th, 2019 and attend 
Parent/Teacher conferences on October 23rd and 24th, 

2019. 

Let’s make this a great school year! 
  
Kelly Ramey, 
Principal Ptarmigan Elementary   
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Health / Social Emotional Learning (2019-2020) 

I am looking forward to teaching your children Health, as well as, Social Emotional Learning this school year. During the 
month of September, we will be learning about “Safety.”  Our safety units focus on being safe at school, at home, and in our 
community. According to the National Safety Council, accidents are the leading cause of death for children.  
Preventative safety measures can help keep our children from harm. Below are the units for the various grade levels: 

K-   How to Stay Safe   1st-   Look Out   2nd-   Let’s stay Safe  
      3rd-   Safe At Home, Safe Away                    4th-   Community Safety          5th-   First Aid Facts 

I will be teaching the 1st Quarter Personal Safety lessons between September 30, and October 18, 2019. This Personal 
Safety lesson will be taught during your child’s Health class. Each quarter a Personal Safety lesson will be taught. The age-
appropriate lessons will be presented in a non-threatening way, along with the skills needed for self-protection.  The 
mandated lesson content is part of the Anchorage School District’s plan to enact the Alaska Safe Children’s Act and will be 
handled in a sensitive, respectful manner.  For more information on the topic, please visit our website:   

http://www.asdk12.org/healthpe/safechildrensact/ 

If you have any questions about the content, please feel free to contact me through email. If you wish to inquire about opting 
out, please contact the school office for an opt out form to be signed by a parent. 

Thank you for partnering with us as we continue to provide learning opportunities to improve the safety and well-being of 
our students. 

My grading policy is as follows: Students receive and effort/participation grade each time they have Health (2 times per month for an hour).  
O = Outstanding,     S+ = Very Satisfactory,     S = Satisfactory       S- = Unsatisfactory, N = Needs to improve 

Thank you for your support in keeping Alaska’s children safe, 
Ms Anny Hunsucker.    Health/SEL Specialist
hunsucker_anny@asdk12.org

Hello families. I am delighted to be part of the Ptarmigan 
family. This is my fifth year working for ASD and I have had 
the pleasure of working in many elementary schools 
throughout the district including Airport Heights, Taku and 
Ursa Minor. For the last four years, I have been teaching 
first grade. I am excited as I transition into my new role as 
a teacher librarian. 
  
When not in school, I am outside with my family camping, 
fishing, hiking and exploring. I often bring my dog Moose 
along on the adventures. I am looking forward to working 
with your children and helping them find books they enjoy. 
I encourage all families to prioritize reading and to make a 
goal to schedule a time, within your routine, to enjoy a 
piece of literature together as a family. I am looking 
forward to a wonderful school year!

Meet Our New Librarian, Alyson Tucker  



    

“Notes” From the Ptarmigan Music Room 
    Instruments, Movement and Songs, Oh My.  Yes, we 
do all of that in the Ptarmigan Music Room. 
Hello, and welcome to another year of joyful music.  I am 
Mrs. Benton your student’s music teacher.  I want to 
welcome all the new Ptarmigan students and also my 
returning musicians.  My hope is that all students will 
develop excellent ears and learn all about the musical 
elements.  There are so many things to do in the music 
room. 
 
    First students are learning how to be safe and 
respectful with each other.  Then we will move on to, 
how to treat the instruments and space in the music 
room safely.  Each class is dedicating themselves to 
making the music room and safe and caring place to 
learn. 
 
    Using our singing voices is the first step. We sing in 
the music room.  Your voice is the one instrument you 
always have with you.  I believe if you can sing it you 
can play it.  We also learn to listen and listen to learn. 
Please feel free to stop by the music room and see what 
your child is learning.  This winter I hope to have an 
open house for parents to join in a music class.  Look for 
more information on that.
 
    Choir will be starting on October 1st so third grader – 
fifth grader students who enjoy trying new things and 
singing are encouraged to join.  We meet 
8:00am-8:45am on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Choir 
Contract will be outside the music room soon.
 
    Boxtops have changed the format and in order for 
Ptarmigan to benefit from all your purchases you need to 
download the Boxtop App.  Then just scan your receipt 
and notate Ptarmigan as the school to get credit.  No 
more clipping.  Hope you sign up soon so Ptarmigan can 
start collecting credit.

In Harmony, 
Mrs. Benton   Classroom Music Specialist 

CREATIVE CORNER 

  Hello Ptarmigan families! 
My name is Katie Winkelman, and 
I am the returning art teacher at 
Ptarmigan. When students are in 
art, I challenge them to try their 
best work. Students receive an 
effort grade every week. I look for 
outstanding respect, engagement, 
attention to task, and a 
willingness to persevere despite 
difficulty. In addition to drawing, 
painting, collage, and sculpture, we 
will also have a fiber art lesson 
this year with a focus on weaving 
or stitchery. 
  
Elementary Art Grade Level Themes: 

Kindergarten -   Art and Me 
1st Grade -   Art in My World 

2nd Grade -  Creating from Inside Myself 
3rd Grade -   Art from Many Cultures 

4th Grade -   Art and Environment 
5th Grade -   Art as Communication 

  
Thank you,  

Katie Winkelman, Art Teacher 
Feel free to contact me through email: winkelman_katie@asdk12.org 

mailto:winkelman_katie@asdk12.org
mailto:winkelman_katie@asdk12.org


    



    

 
~  NEWS from Nurse Brittany  ~ 

Welcome back to school, Timberwolves! Part of the nurse's job at Ptarmigan is to screen students for 
potential hearing or vision problems. All students new to the school district, 1st, 3rd and 5th graders 
are screened annually. If any teachers have concerns about their students, they may be referred for a 
screening as well. If you have receive a letter home from the nurse, please review promptly. Hearing 
and vision are so important for good learning. We would hate for your student to miss something 
due to a problem that is fixable! As always, if your student needs to see an eye doctor and you are 
not sure where to send them, please check in with the nurse and she can give you ideas about 
where to start.  

Also, with all the wildfire smoke coming in and out of Anchorage, the school nurse's are monitoring 
Air Quality daily. Students are kept inside when the air quality levels are deemed "unhealthy". 
Health services has asked nurses to use this website to check air quality: http://dec.alaska.gov/
Applications/Air/airtoolsweb/Aq/ . Please call the school nurse with any concerns or questions.

Notes From The Music Room

This year, our school will be using an evaluation screener to look at school-wide systems of 
support for social emotional learning and behavior.  This screener, much like our academic 
Universal Screeners (FastBridge and MAP Growth), will be completed with all students in the 
Fall (October), Winter (December) and Spring (April).  Teachers will evaluate students relative to 
various behavioral risk factors. The evaluation tool is called the Social, Academic, and Emotional 
Behavior Risk Screener (SAEBRS). The tool will help teachers identify students who may need 
additional supports to increase their academic and social emotional success.  This screening is 
completed by teachers and will not involve lost instructional time for students. Should you have 
any questions about the use of this universal screener, please don’t hesitate to contact your 
building principal. 
  
Thanks for all that you do for our Ptarmigan family!! 

https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdec.alaska.gov%2FApplications%2FAir%2Fairtoolsweb%2FAq%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjohnson_karen01%40asdk12.org%7C5fd23e120cc94286514c08d72d7c832e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637027885110196059&sdata=3L0d%2FDnW2JiRN7G8PXkvnK080sbQg4zZusyaPLYNd8I%3D&reserved=0
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdec.alaska.gov%2FApplications%2FAir%2Fairtoolsweb%2FAq%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjohnson_karen01%40asdk12.org%7C5fd23e120cc94286514c08d72d7c832e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637027885110196059&sdata=3L0d%2FDnW2JiRN7G8PXkvnK080sbQg4zZusyaPLYNd8I%3D&reserved=0
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdec.alaska.gov%2FApplications%2FAir%2Fairtoolsweb%2FAq%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjohnson_karen01%40asdk12.org%7C5fd23e120cc94286514c08d72d7c832e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637027885110196059&sdata=3L0d%2FDnW2JiRN7G8PXkvnK080sbQg4zZusyaPLYNd8I%3D&reserved=0
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdec.alaska.gov%2FApplications%2FAir%2Fairtoolsweb%2FAq%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cjohnson_karen01%40asdk12.org%7C5fd23e120cc94286514c08d72d7c832e%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637027885110196059&sdata=3L0d%2FDnW2JiRN7G8PXkvnK080sbQg4zZusyaPLYNd8I%3D&reserved=0


    

TUES & THURS @ 
3:30pm-5:30pm
Ms. Meck’s Rm

UPCOMING SPIRIT DAYS:     MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
September 16th:	 Constitution Day: Wear Red, White, & Blue 
September 18th      	 Pirate Day:  Talk & Dress Like a Pirate 
October 31st   	 Dress like your favorite Storybook/Movie Character 
November 13th:   	 World Kindness Day:  Spread Kindness 

Anchorage School Board: 
Starr Marsett (President),  Alisha Hilde (Vice President),  Margo Bellamy (Clerk),  Elisa Vakalis (Treasurer), and 

Members Deena Mitchell,  Dave Donley, and Andy Holleman.  ASD Superintendent, Dr. Deena Paramo.
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